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Comes the Wood Creek Water District and its Individual Commissioners, Glenn;-

Williams, Earl Bailey, and Jimmy Keller, by and through Counsel, and respond to the Informal

ConferenceMemo ofNovember 16, 2016 which was dated November 18, 2016.

The Wood Creek Water District and its Individual Commissioners, Glenn Williams, Earl

Bailey, and JimmyKeller, state that their actions which are the subjectmatter of the Show Cause

Order were npt willful or intentional acts; these actions were taken in an. effort to .realize a

savings to the customers of Wood Creek in reliance on the advice of their^Bond Counsel and the

fmancial advisory group Raymond James & Associates. Bond Counsel, Randy Jones of Rubin &

Hays explained during the informal phone conference of November 16, 2016 the circumstances

which caused the inadvertent mistake of the Wood Creek Water District to obtain the further

approval from the Public Service Commission for the additional refinancing. We understand the

need of the Public Service Commission to require compliance with its Regulations even in this

situation. But, the Commissioners of the Wood Creek Water District, in reliance on experts,

thought they had complied with all laws and regulations. However, understanding the position of

the Public Service Commission, the Wood, Creek Water District and, its Individual

Commissioners^ Glenn Williams, Earl Bailey, and Jimmy Keller, suggests a total aggregate fine

of Five Hundred Dollars ($50,0.00). Wood Creek Wafer District will also have a procedure in



place as a part of our review process, prior to any issuance of securities, to be certain that any

approvals by the Public Service Commission has heen obtained. If this proposal is accepted, the

Wood Creek Water District and its Individual Commissioners, Glenn Williams, Earl Bailey, and

Jimmy Keller, waive their right to a hearing.

Respectfully submitted.

Larry G. Brys
318 W. Dixie/Street
London, KY
(606) 878-7123
(606) 864-8418 (fax)
Email: lgbrvson@windstream.net

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I hereby certify that a true and correet copy of the foregoing was served by U. S. Mail,
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Original:
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P.O. Box 615
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